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Professional Development

Molly Bowen, Title I Coordinator/RtI Specialist, and Kacie Browning, MG ELA Teacher, attended the ELA Network Cadre on March 16, 2011.

Kim Simpson, Principal, presented Southgate’s gap analysis process to regional network representatives at the ELA Network Cadre meeting on March 16, 2011.

Nicole Davis, 3rd Grade Teacher, attended the Math Network Cadre on March 17, 2011.

On March 18, 2011 Ruthie Staley, KDE Standards Consultant, and a film crew from PD 360 videotaped Kim Simpson, Molly Bowen, Rebecca Rossiter, Ellen Lyon, Donna Calhoun, and Joyce Harris during the gap analysis process. The video is going to be utilized for statewide PD.
Ruthie Staley, KDE Standards Consultant, conducted the third round of gap analysis on March 24, 2011.

Ellen Lyon, 2nd Grade Teacher, and Stacey Bradhold, MG Math Teacher, attended the DWW Math Grant Summit meeting on March 24, 2011.

On April 7, 2011 the RtI Team (Marge Templeton, Molly Bowen, Nicole Davis, and Kim Simpson) conducted grade level RtI meetings to analyze Spring MAP data.

Ellen Lyon, 2nd Grade Teacher, attended the DWW Math Grant Summit meeting on March 7, 2011.

The final round of gap analysis with Ruthie Staley, KDE Standards Consultant, will take place on Aril 15, 2011.  A gallery walk will be conducted on May 26, 2011 to establish school-wide gaps and determine how the gaps will be addressed.
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Student Recognitions & Achievement

April’s Students of the Month will be recognized at the School Board Meeting April 14, 2011.  Students, parents and families will be invited to the meeting for recognition of students.
Twenty-two students participated an afternoon of fun at Lazer Craze on March 25, 2011 as a reward for meeting all their Reading Counts requirements.
On Friday, March 25, 2011 band students were recognized for their hard work and dedication during the third quarter with a movie and popcorn.
SBDM Council 

At the March 22, 2011 SBDM council meeting, council reviewed the March 2011 Principal’s Report presented to the Board of Education on March 10, 2011.  Council reviewed the writing policy submitted to state on February 28, 2011, and reviewed the proposed 2011-2012 school calendar.  The CDIP and MUNIS were reviewed before opening the floor to audience comments.  During audience comments Mr. Palm shared with council proposed state and federal budget cuts for next school year. The meeting concluded with approval of February minutes and a motion to adjourn.
Community Involvement/ School-Wide Programs & Upcoming Events

Spring MAP testing took place during the weeks of March 14 & 21, 2011. 

Family Fun Night was moved to Wednesday, March 16, 2011.  Students and family members were invited to participate in an evening of reading and crafts.

Nineteen students concluded their karate training at school on April 6, 2011 and were invited to a celebration ceremony at Martial Arts America on Friday, April 8, 2011.

Mrs. Jones, PE/PL Teacher, organized the annual Health Fair in which community volunteers come to Southgate to educate students on their health and wellness. The event took place on April 12, 2011.
NKU student tutoring will conclude on Monday, April 18, 2011 and parents will be asked to meet with the graduate students on Monday, April 25, 2011, to discuss student progress and data.

Southgate Oratorical Contest will take place on Thursday, April 14, 2011.

Fourth and Sixth graders will celebrate Arbor Day at the Community Center on April 15, 2011.

On April 15, 2011 Eric Blankenship, Boone County Teacher and Debate Coordinator, will be speaking with Southgate’s Gifted and Talented students about the purpose and importance of learning how to debate.
Mr. Feldman, Civil War Expert, will share his knowledge of the Civil War with all MG students on April 15, 2011. 

Students in grades 3-8 will begin KCCT testing April 18, 2011 and conclude on April 28, 2011. The ITBS test will be administered to students in grades 3-7 the week of May 2, 2011.

